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UPDATE
September 2015
This document provides an update on the Anglian Coastal Monitoring (ACM) project since the April update.
Topographic surveys:
The summer topographic surveys have been completed on schedule. Data is currently being delivered and undergoing QC checks. Additional transect lines have been surveyed at Hemsby and as part of the monitoring programme at Fingringhoe on the River Colne. Autumn surveys are due to start this month at Great Yarmouth, Gorleston, Lowestoft and Southwold. 
Aerial photography:
The summer photography survey (PM_1622) is complete. The photography of the whole coast was captured by the end of July. Imagery will be delivered as 4-band, 20 cm resolution, and delivered as orthorectified image tiles. 
Hydrographic surveys: Pa
The 2015-16 multibeam surveys (PM_1616) was completed this month. The survey covered the open coast areas of Norfolk; this includes Wells 
The data have been processed and will go through a quality checks, the data is expected to be available in the new year.
LiDAR surveys:
The 2014-15 survey (PM_1571) is successfully completed and is at the processing stage. Delivery this year will include DTM (Digital Terrain Model) and DSMs (Digital Surface Models), in addition to several extracted profiles along specified transect lines. 
Hydrodynamics monitoring:
No services of buoys since Northwell (WWB1) and Chapel Point (LWB2) in March. The processs of re-calibration and an upgrade to the satellite communications system that transmits the wave data to WaveNet continues. 
Ecological mapping:
The habitat mapping project is progressing on schedule. LiDAR and aerial photography data collected in this five year phase of the programme to map various habitats in the coastal zone extending seawards to the Mean Low Water Springs contour and so including the inter-tidal zone is being used. The mapping is also being Quality Checked as part of the processes. The work will help meet the UK’s requirements to map priority Biodiversity Action Plan habitats and feed into the outputs required both for FCERM and for WFD.
Project news:
The project has been planning for the next phase of monitoring (2016 – 2021). This will be Phase IX of the ACM project and Phase 2 of the partnership of regional coastal monitoring programmes. 
The EA Large Project Review Group are satisfied with the National Network of Regional Coastal Monitoring Programmes’s Strategic Apprasial Report and the project is going through the approvals process prior to the allocation of funding.  
The next project partners meeting is taking place on the 30th September 2015, in Norwich. 
Project Manager - P. Staley – September 2015.
ACM@environment-agency.gov.uk
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